

CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE

CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE 2nd Floor, City Hall 500 Donald Street East Thunder Bay, ON P7E 5V3

Tel: (807) 625-2224 Fax: (807) 623-1164

June 27, 2019

Dr. Dirk Huyer Chief Coroner for Ontario Office of the Chief Coroner 25 Multon Shulman Toronto, ON M3M OBI

Via email: OCC.inquries@ontario.ca
Original to follow by mail

Dear Dr. Huyer;

Re: Inquest into the Deaths of Seven First Nations Youth, OCC File No. Q2016-26

Further to your letter of November 3, 2016, attached in the City of Thunder Bay's third annual response to the Jury's recommendations as follows:

- June 24, 2019 resolution at City Council confirming approval of the City's Third Annual Response to the Seven Youth Inquest for submission to the Ontario Chief Coroner;
- City of Thunder Bay Corporate Report R108/2019;
- Attachment A Chart Responding to Recommendations Directed to City of Thunder Bay;
- Attachment B Update on Youth Inclusion Program
- Attachment C Responses to Jury Recommendations to City on Template Provided by OCC;
- Presentation City's Third Annual Report;

We are pleased to provide clarification or additional documentation on request.

Yours truly,

John Hannam

City Clerk - Office of the City Clerk

cc (memo only):

Mayor Bill Mauro

Mr. Norm Gale, City Manager

Karen Lewis, Director - Corporate Strategic Services